ISSUED: October 8, 2009

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON
UM 1442
In the Matters of

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF
OREGON RULING

Investigation to Determine if PACIFIC POWER's Rate
Revision Is Consistent With the Methodologies and
Calculations Required by Order No. 05-584

DISPOSITION: DEADLINE FOR RESPONSES SHORTENED

On Qctober 6, 2009, the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities,
Biomass One, Co-Gen IT LLC, the Community Renewable Energy Association, and
Renewable Energy Coalition (Joint Applicants) filed an Application for Reconsideration
or Clarification regarding the scope and schedule for this investigation. The Joint
Applicants seek expedited consideration of the request in order to obtain a resolution of
this matter prior to the filing of intervenor testimony on November 3, 2009.

The Joint Applicants failed to seek a shortening of the response period to
facilitate an expedited review. Under OAR 860-013-0050(3)(d) or OAR 860-014-
0095(4), any party may file a response to the Joint Applicant’s motion within 15 days of
service. Thus, responses are due by October 21, 2009, just eight business days before
intervenor testimony 1s due.

In order to allow the Commission the ability to issue an order addressing
the Joint Applicant’s motion at an earlier date, I find good cause exists to shorten the
response period to nine days. Any party wishing to file a response must do so by
October 15, 2009.

Dated this 8" day of October, 2009, in Salem, Oregon.
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Michael Graht
Chief Administrative Law Judge




